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Well done girls, you are inspirational.   

‘You have worked hard for what you have achieved’.  

See article on page 4. 

Back row: Will Robinson (Coach), Savannah Carey, Anna Arndell, Tess Rawson, Rachael Evans & Ashanti Pennell. 

Front row: Madison Masman, Erika Morgan, Holly Woodham & Fleur Andrews. 
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Message from the Principal 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

HSC Trials 

Best of luck to the five Year 12 students Ashlee, Samantha, 

Carl, Liam and Hugh, who commenced the HSC trial 

examinations today. This cohort only have five weeks of 

schooling left before their final day on September 28. The 

HSC exams are spread over four weeks commencing on 

October 22. 

Year 11 Exams (HSC Preliminary) 

Next week it will be Year 11’s turn to undertake formal 

examinations marking the completion of their HSC 

Preliminary year of study. These students then commence 

Year 12 after the holidays. 

Year 10 Subject Selection Night 

The current Year 10 students and their parents are meeting 

tonight to choose the subjects they wish to nominate for 

study in Years 11 and 12. English is compulsory but the other 

five subjects to be decided will  be all personal choice. 

Drought Aid Partnerships 

Our school has been approached by several generous city 

schools offering support following all the media interest in 

the drought. Our student representative councils for Junior 

School, Middle School and Senior school have met and 

discussed these offers of drought aid and suggestions of how 

to meet our needs. I have passed their ideas onto the 

relevant people and look forward to hearing from them in 

the near future. 

Sport – what an amazing year for our BCS girls! 

Fleur Andrews – State athletics championships for high jump 

Girls’ Rugby – State finalists Rugby NSW 

Netball – Central School finalists 

Congratulations go to all concerned, especially the parents, 

for these girls’ achievements. 

External Validation 

The leadership team is busily preparing a submission for BCS’ 

External Validation by the department. The submission 

involves six sets of evidence that substantiate the 

implementation of our School Plan along with processes for 

self-evaluation and continuous improvement. The leadership 

is analysing the evidence sets to make a determination of 

where Baradine Central School currently operates with in 

the School Excellence Framework. Our theme for the 

submission is Personalised Learning. 

Sun protection 

An audit of shade available to students and staff has 

highlighted the need for shade cover over the primary fixed 

equipment complex and also the school’s hardcourts. Shade 

sails are the most economical short term solution but still 

extremely expensive. I will raise with P&C the idea of a long 

term fund raising effort towards this purpose. I will always 

pursue any grants that the school can apply for. 

 
Great Barrier Reef Countdown 

This much anticipated excursion is next week! 

There will be an important parent/student briefing on 

Wednesday 5pm 

 All parents of students going on the excursion are requested 

to attend and bring a pen -you will have a little bit more 

paperwork to complete. 

There will also be a special briefing of participating staff and 

parent volunteers on Friday 3pm to go over all the final 

arrangements and information. 

Excursion and Expectations 

Excursions are an integral part of school life that offer a wide 

range of extra curricula experiences.  BCS prides itself on the 

opportunities it has and continues to present to students. 

However, majority of excursions involve an enormous 

amount of pre-excursion preparation and assessment of the 

risks. This is necessary to ensure that the students 

participating are up to date with the classwork and safe in all 

aspects of their wellbeing. 

Students cannot participate in an excursion if they have 

unsatisfactory attendance at school or unsatisfactory 

behaviour. This is school policy and clearly stated on each 

excursion note. 

P&C 

The next P&C meeting is scheduled for Wednesday at 

5.30pm.  I hope to see you there. I will be presenting several 

community bids for the school canteen operation and 

require a P&C endorsement of an application. I would also 

like to hear from parents your views on sporting excursions, 

their frequency and costs. It may be possible to form a small 

P&C sub-committee to work with the sport teachers to 

organise uniforms, practice, travel etc. 

 



 

 

B A R A D I N E  C E N T R A L  S C H O O L  N E W S  

42 Narren Street, Baradine. 2396  :  Phone  6843 1805 or 6843 1953  :  Fax  6843 1751 
Email  baradine-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  :   Website  www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Assembly Awards 
Positive Behaviour for Learning Student of the Week 

  

Malaki Sutherland 

Working well and trying hard in science 
lessons. 

 

Reegan Siemsen 

taking pride in school uniform and appearance. 

 
Lincon McConnaughty 

Writing a detailed information report in writing 
this week. 

 
Storme Anderson 

Respect- Taking pride in wearing her full school 
uniform. 

 

Suzannah Carey 

Great contribution to whole class discussions.  

 
Claudia McConnaughty 

QUALITY: Takes pride in uniform and 
appearance.  

 
Poppy Evans Prouse 

Handing in a draft English assessment early and 
being prepared for classes. 

 
Paige Bissaker Morgan 

PARTICIPATION - For participating in class 
discussions and activities. 

 Alice Harris 

Displaying quality skills in fundraising for the 
Great Barrier Reef, including giving up her 
recess time. 

 Zac Haywood 

Displaying quality skills in fundraising for the 
Great Barrier Reef, including giving up his recess 
time.  

 

Brody Whillock 

Dedication to the metalwork project.  

 
Jo Rawson 

Excellent work with fundraising for the Great 
Barrier Reef Excursion.  

 
Ashlee Olsen 

A mature approach to planning her future 
career path. 

  Congratulations 

NAPLAN online 

Last week, students in Years 7, and 9 were required by the 

Dept of Education to undertake a practice test for NAPLAN 

online.  This week , Years 3 and 5 students will also sit the 

practice test. 

Last year, the current Years 4,6,8 and 10 did a similar practice 

test. 

Best of luck 

Best wishes to all sporting teams competing this week. Our 

school will be represented   Central schools netball finals and 

Central school rugby league 7s 14yos. 

Also, we will all be cheering on the Magpies Ladies League 

Team who play on Saturday in the major semi-final against 

Coonamble. This team includes students Holly Arndell, Ashlee 

Olsen, Zoe Gardner –Siemsen along with BCS mums Toni, 

Caroline, Shontane and Kira  

 
Cheers 
Chris Clarke 
Principal 

Carol Hotchkiss 

Commitment & Dedication to BCS. 

Staff Thumbs Up Award      
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STATE FINALIST– HIGH JUMP 
Congratulations to Fleur Andrews who was placed first in High Jump at 

the North West Regional Athletics Carnival.  

 

Fleur will now head to Sydney to compete at the State Championships! 

On Wednesday the 15th of August our Girls 7’s Rugby team travelled to Dubbo to compete in 

the Western Regional finals.  

The day started with the round matches and the competition split into two pools A and B.  

We were successful in our first match against St John’s Catholic from Dubbo. Our second 

scheduled round match was against Orange 2, who entered two sides in the competition. We 

beat them convincingly with a clinical display by our girls.  

After winning these games we progressed through to the final after winning Pool A which 

meant we played the winner of Pool B. This set up an intense final against another Dubbo 

team, Magg’s Anglican College who had a good reputation.  

The final was only two minutes old when the Dubbo team scored a try against us which was 

the first time this had happened all tournament. Within minutes we regained possession and 

then posted a try of our own to settle our nerves. After the first try our girls started to play 

the Rugby that got them to the final. This was a pressure game for our girls who were aspiring 

to make it to the State Finals. Once we started to improve our defence the girls ran away with 

the final, winning by a big margin. The highlight of our day was our strong defence which 

complemented our attacking raids.  

 

We are automatic qualifiers for the State Finals in Sydney on Tuesday 25th September, where 

we will be taking on winners from other regions in the NSW and metropolitan areas.  

Thanks to all parents for their support.  

Congratulations and best of luck at the State Finals! 

Girl’s Rugby 7’s Dubbo  
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Primary Rugby 7’s Gala Day– Gular 

On Friday 10th August, 9 amazing students travelled to Gulargambone to 

participate in the Rugby 7s Gulargambone Cup.  

Prior to this event the student received contact rugby union training from 

Luke Mack who is an experienced coach.  

Rugby 7s is a new sport for primary at Baradine Central.  

The students have been embracing the new skills taught and demonstrated 

their growing knowledge of rugby union in competition.  

Amazing tries were scored by Jorja and Brendon at the gala day.  

A big thank you to Richie for driving the bus and coaching the students on 

the day.  

 

Zone Athletics Champions 

Suzannah Carey 

Junior Girls 

Overall Champion 
Alex Wicken 

11 Years Boys 

Overall Champion 

Awesome results! 

Great achievement! 
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Kinder/Year 1 

Miss Lummis 

Homework for Kindergarten/Year 1 this week is weekly spelling words, a maths worksheet and the 

news topic.  

Poems that children have chosen will also be included as part of a public speaking event coming up 

later this term for the children to practise. If your child wishes to write or choose their own poem, they 

can do so and bring it in to school with their homework.  

Year 2/3/4 

Miss Dorman 

Homework Requirements 

Home Reading – Students should complete 10+ minutes of reading each night. Students will be given a 

home reader to take home each week. This reader will be replaced when the previous book has been 

returned.  

Spelling 

Students need to learn to spell their words for the week.  They can write, sing, rap or say their words, 

whatever is going to work best for them. You might like to give your child a verbal spelling test each 

night after they have had a go learning their words themselves. An in-class spelling test will be done 

weekly to check progress.   

Maths 

Students will receive a weekly maths worksheet that focuses on the skills learnt in class that week.  

Year 5/6 

Miss Baldock 

Homework is given out every Monday and is due every Friday. It comprises of a choice matrix, spelling, 

multiplication practise, home reading and a speaking and listening project. Don't forget Homework 

Centre is on every Wednesday! It is a great place to complete all weekly homework tasks. Remember 

to bring in a piece of fruit or veg for our daily 'crunch and sip'. 

Don't forget to keep sending in your empty soft drink bottles and cans to school for the 'Return and 

Earn' program. This is one of our major fundraisers for this years excursion to Canberra. 

Primary Homework 

Drought Relief BCS Raffle 
 

1st prize: Family pass to Taronga Western 
Plains Zoo in Dubbo 
(2 adults 2 children) 

 
2nd prize: $100 voucher to Baradine IGA 

 
All proceeds to go to Buy a Bale  

to help farmers in need. 

 
$2 a ticket or 3 for $5. 

Drawn 31st August 
 

Tickets available at school office, Chemist and IGA 
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Year 7-12 
All students are expected to refer to their homework diaries for  

Maths, Science and English homework. 

Year 7  

English Extension: Finish Radio ‘Shock-Jock’ responses and G.B.R. news article. 

History: Please complete a set of study notes for previous/current topic due Friday Week 6 (31/8 

History: Students will receive an assessment after the Great Barrier Reef excursion in week 10.  

They will have holidays to complete this so it is vital they collect it at the end of the term.  

Year 8 

English Extension: Finish Radio ‘Shock-Jock’ responses and G.B.R. news article. 

History: Please complete a set of study notes for previous/current topic due Friday Week 6 (31/8) 

History: students will receive an assessment after the Great Barrier Reef excursion in week 10.  

They will have holidays to complete this so it is vital they collect it at the end of the term.  

Year 9 

English Extension: Practise a variety of writing tasks, which will be checked every Monday starting the 

27th of August. 

History: Please complete a set of study notes for previous/current topic due Friday Week 6 (31/8) 

History: Students will receive an assessment after the Great Barrier Reef excursion in week 10.  

They will have holidays to complete this so it is vital they collect it at the end of the term.  

Year 10 

English Extension: Practise a variety of writing tasks, which will be checked every Monday starting the 

27th of August. 

History: Please complete a set of study notes for previous/current topic due Friday Week 6 (31/8) 

History: Students will receive an assessment after the Great Barrier Reef excursion in week 10.  

They will have holidays to complete this so it is vital they collect it at the end of the term.  

Year 11 

English Standard: Finishing responses for ‘narrative’, ‘essay’ and ‘article’. Preparing for the Yearly 

examination by completing writing tasks. 

English Advanced: Finishing Module A essay, Module B reading and preparing for the Yearly  

examination by completing writing tasks. 

Modern History: study notes, revision for yearly examination.  

Year 12 

English Studies: Catching up on the portfolio writing tasks for the last unit. 

English Standard: Finishing their Owen’s mini essays and preparing for their last formal examination 

(TRIALS). 

Modern History: Revision booklet for Trial & HSC, past paper booklet, any draft essays to be marked, 

study notes. 

Year 7-12 

  Homework Centre: Every Wednesday 3:30 – 4:30. Please take advantage of this opportunity to 

  get homework and catch up work completed to avoid 2nd half lunch library and detention work. 

Diaries need to be checked and signed by parents every Friday. 

Secondary Homework 

 
Great Barrier Reef  

Excursion 
Friday 7th - Friday 21st September 
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August 

Hugh Horder 31st 

September 

Jo Rawson 1st 

Lachlan Ryan 5th 

Clinton Lennon 6th 

Reedan Vallette 7th 

Costa Rooze 14th 

JULY 

 

 

 

 

 

 Monday 27th - Wednesday 29th Year 12 Trials 

 Wednesday 29th -Friday 31st Fathers 'Day Stall 

 Thursday 30th CS Netball Final Dubbo 

 Friday 31st CS 7’s League Dubbo 14 yrs. 

 

 

 Monday 3rd - Wednesday 5th Year 11 Preliminary Exams 

 Friday 7th - 21st Great Barrier Reef Excursion 

 Thursday 13th Primary Regional Spelling Bee Finals Dubbo 

 Friday 14th Crazy Sock/ Hair Day 

 Friday 21st Primary Regional Athletics Tamworth 

 Tuesday 25th Girls Rugby 7’s State Finals 

 Friday 28th End of Term 3 

  

 

 Monday 15th Staff & Students resume Term 4 
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SEPTEMBER 

OCTOBER 

AUGUST 

Wednesday 29th August 
5.30pm 

School Library 
All welcome 

P&C Meeting 

BCS Raffle Results 

Drawn Saturday 18th August 

Load of wood– Kate Olsen 

$100 Note– Janet Fitzgerald 

All proceeds to Barrier Reef Excursion 
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